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First analysis of ‘Direct Action’ auctions shows it is

no foundation to build on

The first detailed analysis of the ‘Direct Action’ Emissions Reduction Fund auctions shows that not only is the scheme ineffective at meeting its own barely credible climate objectives but that, without major changes to its design, it cannot form a sound basis for building a more effective scheme, as many have proposed.

The analysis is set out in a report entitled Mulga Bills Won’t Settle Our Carbon Accounts, conducted for The Green Institute by former Director Margaret Blakers and Margaret Considine.

It reveals that the vast bulk of abatement units, known as ACCUs, purchased by the government at auction are for land use change, much of which is neither permanent nor guaranteed to be additional. Further, the fact that the Safeguard Mechanism for the industrial sector doesn’t apply to the land sector means that a capped market has effectively unlimited access to an uncapped market. This architecture cannot form the basis for any sound policy framework.

Green Institute Executive Director, Tim Hollo, said “The Emissions Reduction Fund is failing the climate, failing the land sector, and failing the budget.

“Direct Action is doing essentially nothing to cut pollution from coal and other industry, and, despite pouring $300 million dollars into avoiding land clearing, it accounts for less than 5% of the emissions projected from land clearing through to 2030.

“With State governments rolling back controls on land clearing, the picture is even worse. We are doing nothing more than paying some people to reduce clearing with one hand while allowing a whole lot more to be cleared with the other.”

The analysis also reveals that what little abatement has been delivered is under extremely risky conditions, focussed to an extraordinary degree on one region and one company. Over half of total ACCUs are for projects in the Mulga Lands and the Cobar Peneplains, on the inland Queensland / NSW border – an area highly susceptible to drought and potentially to climate change itself. In addition, some 80% of all vegetation abatement is under the control of a handful of companies, with one company responsible for 54%.

Margaret Blakers said “It’s no use pouring hundreds of millions of dollars into changing land use in some places while allowing clearing and logging elsewhere to continue unabated.

“On the eve of the Paris Agreement coming into force, the government should face the fact that its policy vacuum on safeguarding landscape carbon is no longer tenable and we have to stem the losses from land clearing. 

“Under the Paris Agreement we will have to meet much stronger targets which means we need serious action on both industry pollution and land sector abatement”, said Blakers.

Hollo said. “The only way Direct Action can be turned into an effective and viable scheme would be to completely separate industrial emissions from land sector abatement. And that would be a completely different scheme. We’d be better off designing an effective model from the outset.”

Contact: Tim Hollo on 0409 518 452 or tim.hollo@greeninstitute.org.au
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